
 

CITY OF ORLAND STAFF REPORT 
MEETING DATE: May 20, 2025 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Council 

FROM: Janet Wackerman, Interim City Manager 

SUBJECT: Temporary Use Request – Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer Fireworks 
Stand at 517 Walker Street (APN 040-184-002) (Action) 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Before the City acquired 517 Walker Street (APN 040-184-002), this privately owned property was 
commonly used for temporary fireworks stands. The Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer and other 
local groups have historically utilized the site during the Independence Day season, working with 
fireworks companies such as TNT. 

Now that the City owns the property, a formal agreement is required to ensure appropriate legal 
protection and oversight. City Attorney Scott Drexel has prepared a Temporary Use and Indemnity 
Agreement that will allow the Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer to continue this tradition while 
protecting the City from potential liability. 

The Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer have already submitted an Administrative Use Permit 
application to operate a temporary fireworks booth on the site.  

ANALYSIS: 

Allowing the Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer to use this site for a temporary fireworks stand 
continues a long-standing community tradition and provides a fundraising opportunity for the local youth 
organization. The proposed agreement includes appropriate indemnification and requirements for 
compliance with all applicable regulations. 

Attachment: Indemnity Agreement 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommend that the City Council approve the Temporary Use and Indemnity Agreement and 
authorize the City Manager to execute the agreement. 

FISCAL IMPACT OF RECOMMENDATION: Application fee from the Orland Jr. Trojans Football & Cheer 
teams for $65.00. 


